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1.0 Purpose and Scope 

A monthly fixed cell phone allowance is to provide a fair and reasonable allowance 
when an employee uses a personal cell phone to conduct City business on a frequent 
and routine basis or needs to be available beyond regular work hours. The fixed monthly 
allowance is intended to ease the administrative effort otherwise required to track and 
report every occurrence of personal cellular usage for business purposes for those 
employees who call extensively in the performance of their duties and to defray the 
cellular operating and fixed costs borne by the employee. 

The employee is required to maintain appropriate coverage and is responsible for all 
expenses incurred in the operation of the cell phone. 

Eligibility 

Employees eligible for a cell phone allowance generally include department heads, 
managers and some supeNisors, and full-time employees, by exception, whose jobs 
regularly require emergency call back, irregular work hours or other job related factors 
that require the employee to routinely utilize a cell phone to enhance their ability to 
perform their job duties. Department heads shall approve which employees within their 
departments qualify for a cell phone allowance. 

At the discretion of a Department Head, employees may receive an allowance through 
payroll to cover business use of personally owned cell phones. Employees will obtain their 
own seNice agreements for cell phones and receive an allowance from the City for the 
use of those seNices. Allowances are intended to cover cell phone hardware purchases, 
replacement and any maintenance of devices as required. The allowance rates will be 
reviewed and established annually. It is not intended that all City employees using 
personal cell phones for business purposes will receive an allowance. Allowances will be 
authorized only for regular and necessary City business. Incidental and occasional use of 
a personal cell phone is expected for City business and is not to be compensated with 
an allowance. 

Employee Responsibilities 

Cellular contracts for personally owned cell phones are between the employee and the 
cellular provider, and are not obligations of the City of Colorado Springs. Invoices for 








